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The Epiphany of the Lord 
We saw his star at its rising... January 2, 2022 



 

 
 Dear Believers in Emmanuel,  

Today, the Church celebrates the Feast of Epiphany. In Matthew 2:1-12, we overhear the magi asking the question, 
“Where is the newborn King of the Jews?” Their search for him is our search. Their quest to find the child is our 
journey in this Christmas season. They laid before the child their gifts. We lay before the Incarnate Word, the gifts 
already given us, of faith, love and hope within our Church and world. The quest to find the child is deep within 
our hearts, for we long for him. The search is never over on this side of grave. We constantly ache for God to heal 
us, to offer us hope, and to convert our hearts in his love.  

This week we celebrate the memorial of St. André Bessette. Depending on which coun-
try you live, the memorial is celebrated either on January 6 or 7. Brother André is the 
first saint in the Congregation of Holy Cross. He ministered in Montreal, welcoming the 
ill and marginalized. Brother André was canonized on October 17, 2010 in Rome by 
Pope Benedict XVI. 

I find Brother André incredibly fascinating. He was a sickly child who was not ex-
pected to live. Instead, he died at 91. He grew up illiterate. In the work of the Holy 
Spirit, he was accepted into the Congregation of Holy Cross that is best known for edu-
cation. Our religious community really did not know where to assign him. They ap-
pointed him porter at their college in Montreal. He stayed in the doorway for over 40 
years. He had a great devotion to St. Joseph, especially after his own father died when 
André was very young. God used that devotion to St. Joseph to heal people as they 
came to the door. 

In the high point of St. André’s ministry, he encountered 600 people a day. He would 
invite them to go to confession or to Mass. He would suggest that people pray to St. 
Joseph or any form of prayer. He would use oil from a lamp in the chapel to anoint 
some people in their pain and frustration. He offered people hope when there was little 
medical care accessible to them. He even told a mother of a very ill child to wash the 
child in dishwater only to test her faith. That child was completely healed.  

St. André slept only one or two hours a night. He spent the night praying for all the 
people who had come to him during the day. He was a simple man with an amazing 
life of prayer. He thought of himself as God’s little one, as God’s little puppy, not only 
because he was short in stature, but also because he was leading people to God 
through St. Joseph. St. André never considered himself a healer. When he died on Janu-
ary 6, 1937, over one million people came to his funeral in Montreal.  

The Shrine of St. Joseph in Montreal is the largest shrine in the world to honor the foster 
father of Jesus. The families that had a miraculous healing of a family member finan-
cially supported the shrine. Unfortunately, André did not live to see its completion. The 

shrine continues today, and millions of people still search for healing on that hill.  

A first-class relic of St. André Bessette is housed in our altar at Sacred Heart Church. I am so grateful that St. André’s 
presence is in the center of our community in a real way. The relic is a gift from St. Joseph’s Oratory in Montreal, 
Canada.  

After the remodeling of the former rectory, we will name that building, “Saint André 
House.” I am delighted that St. André’s name will welcome us to socialize and to help 
our continuing education.   

Learn more about St. André Bessette by visiting our website at www.sacredheartcos.org. 

Please offer your life, your suffering, to St. André. He will help you pray. He will lead you 
to God, to the love and miraculous power of Christ Jesus. Pray for the completion of Saint 
André House. Pray for the weak and the weary, the lost and the desperate.  

St. André Bessette, pray for us! 

God give you peace, 
Fr. Ron Raab, CSC, Pastor 
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Pictured Above: St. André 
Bessette in the doorway.  



 

 
Reflection “Caravans of camels shall fill you, dromedaries from Midian and Ephah; all from Sheba shall 

come bearing gold and frankincense, and proclaiming the praises of the LORD.” (Isaiah 60:6) 

Our first reading from Isaiah tells us of the promise made to the people of Israel after years of Exile in Babylon. This 
prophecy is later fulfilled at that familiar scene in Bethlehem.   

Gold is a gift for kings, an appropriate gift for the Son of David, the promised messiah who is to rule over the people 
of Israel. Frankincense is an aromatic resin, still used today in churches in the worship of God, so it is a fitting gift for 
the newly born Son of God. God-Made-Man is given a gift which is exclusively offered to God in prayer, burning 
incense at the altar. 

Yet in Matthew’s gospel today, there were three specific gifts brought to Jesus in Bethlehem: gold, frankincense, and 
one more. Myrrh is a third gift added to the gold and frankincense that Isaiah had originally mentioned.   

Note that Matthew never says that there were specifically “three” wise men. He only mentions the three specific 
gifts. We’ve just presumed over the years that there were three people, one bringing each of the three gifts.  But the 
gifts, not the wise men, are the most important. 

Why was myrrh added to the prophecy of Isaiah concerning the birth of Jesus? The answer is surprising. It’s because 
myrrh was associated with death! Myrrh was an anointment used for burial. In Mark’s gospel, Jesus on the Cross is 
given wine mixed with myrrh (Mk. 15:23). John’s gospel tells us that Joseph of Arimathea brought a hundred pounds 
of myrrh mixed with aloe to embalm Jesus’ body for burial (John 19:39). 

How odd to offer a newborn infant myrrh! But how fitting to recognize that Jesus was born so that He could offer up 
His life for our sakes. Myrrh reminds us even at that first Nativity Scene that this is no ordinary baby, but the agent of 
our salvation! Myrrh hints of the shadow of the Cross that is present already at the manger in Bethlehem. We re-
member why it is that Jesus came to be born— so that He might share in our death and promise us eternal life in 
exchange. 

—Fr. Randy Rentner, CSC, Associate Pastor 

Contribution Statements: To request a 2021 contribution statement, please call the Parish Office at 633-8711. Your 
statement can be sent either by email or mail. Indicate which church you contribute to or any parish projects. Ex: OLPH 
Ramp Project. All mailed in contributions needed to be postmarked by Dec. 31, 2021 to be included in your 2021 Con-
tribution Statement. Anything postmarked after Dec. 31, 2021 will be included in the 2022 Contribution Statement. All 
contributions given in the offertory basket must have been received by Dec. 31 to be included in your 2021 Contribution 
Statement. Backdated checks received after Dec. 31, 2021 will not be applied to your 2021 Contribution Statement.  

If you participated in Online Giving or use the Giving App, you will need to log into your account to receive your 
2021 Contribution Statement. 

If you have questions or need help, call the Parish Office.  

Please note that if you contribute by IRA or GoFundMe, it will not show up on your contribution statement. You 
should have received a letter thanking you for your contribution. If you have not received a thank you letter, please 
contact our Business Manager.  

Thank you for supporting our parish! 

On Thursday, Jan. 6, we will celebrate the Memorial of St. André Bessette, CSC, the first Ho-
ly Cross religious to be canonized a saint. We celebrate his presence here at Sacred Heart 
Parish as well, with the first-class relic in our altar, and our new Saint André House to be 
completed in March. 

Our local religious community will also use this time to memorialize Brother 
James Blaszak, CSC, who died on Dec. 5, 2021. Brother James served at our 
novitiate for over ten years. Fr. Jeff Cooper, CSC and our novices will be pre-

sent at the 8 am Mass. Fr. Ron will preside, and Fr. Randy will be concelebrating. Fr. Ken Molinaro, 
CSC will join us before moving back to Notre Dame shortly after. Our gathering will be an oppor-
tunity to thank Fr. Ken for his nine years of service at our novitiate. Also, in attendance for this Mass 
will be Fr. Pete Jarrett, CSC, our Assistant Provincial. Fr. Tim Corbley will also join us for Mass.  

We welcome all of you to join us on Thursday, Jan. 6 for Mass at 8 am at Sacred Heart Church. There is much to 
recall, to memorialize, and to be grateful for in our Holy Cross community. Please join us! 

 

 



Parish News  

 

Meals of Compassion Ministry: We are happy to an-
nounce that we have resumed our Meals of Compassion 
Ministry that offers a meal after a funeral at our parish. 
Coordinators of the ministry are Dora Gonzales and Mary 
Cichello. If you would like to volunteer to set up, serve or 
clean up after a meal, email Grace at communica-
tions@sacredheartcos.org.  
 

Pastoral Care Ministry: We would like to resume our Pas-
toral Care Ministry, which brings communion to the 
homebound of our parish. Our Pastoral Care Ministers 
take communion to Catholic residents of 9 long term 
healthcare facilities, 1 rehabilitation center, and several 
parishioners' private homes. We need 15-20 new pastoral 
care ministers to cover the needs of our parish. If you can 
help, please contact Sue at 719-633-8711 x102 or sger-
lach@sacredheartcos.org for attendance at these events: 
Training to become mandated as an Extraordinary Minis-
ter of Holy Communion (EMHC) to care facilities and pri-
vate homes in our diocese, Saturday, Jan. 15, 1-3:30 pm 
in Sacred Heart Church. Meeting for all new, returning and 
current Pastoral Care Ministers, Saturday, Jan. 29, 9:15-11 
am in the Parish Center gym. 
 

Additional requirements to protect high-risk members of 
our community include: background check, safe environ-
ment training (online course), COVID-19 vaccination and 
agreement to wear a mask when serving as a Pastoral 
Care Minister. 

 

Spiritual Growth: Do you feel like something is missing in 
your spiritual life? Do you want to grow into a deeper re-
lationship with God? Then join us for an initial spiritual 
growth discussion on Saturday, Jan. 15 from 9-10:30 am 
in Room 5 (upstairs) of the Parish Center.  
 

At Fr. Ron's request, parishioners Patty Degen and Brian 
Krutka will guide an effort to help deepen the most im-
portant relationship in our lives, the one with God. They 
previously led a seven year diocesan spiritual growth ef-
fort and have each led RCIA as well. Patty is also a certi-
fied spiritual director. 
 

This initial meeting will focus on the question: What do 
you want Jesus to do for you in your spiritual life? This is 
a question Fr. Ron asked us to reflect on after a Sunday 
Gospel (see Mk 10:51). All are welcome. If you are inter-
ested but can't attend, please notify Brian at 719-238-
6291, text or call.  
 

Financial Peace University (FPU) is a program that teach-
es you how to work with the money and skills that God 
has brought into your life to best serve your family and 
further the Kingdom. It is not your typical “money class;” 
it is practical and fun! FPU is based on the over 800 vers-
es in the Bible about money and provides you with a 
proven plan that works to free you from the stress that 
money can cause. Join us for the next series of classes, 
Friday evenings, Jan. 21– March 18, 6:30- 8:30 pm in 
Room 5 (upstairs) of the Parish Center. Cost is $129 for a 
one year membership at Ramsey Solutions. Contact John 
Krause at 719-593-9503 with questions or use this link to 
go straight to the sign-up page fpu.com/1143899 

Holy Rosary News: Thanks for helping with the 
Giving Tree for the Bob Telmosse Founda-
tion. Our next Community Meeting will be on 
Saturday, Feb. 5 at 3 pm. 
 

OLPH News: Thanks for helping with the Giv-
ing Tree for a needy local family. Our next 
Community Meeting will be on Sunday, Jan. 
16 at 3:30 pm. 

 

 

All are invited to join us for coffee, donuts and fellowship in 
the Parish Center gym after the 7:30 & 9 am Masses.  
 

The Parish Office and the Food Pantry are closed on Monday, 
Jan. 3.   
 

Our Laudato Si’ Discussion Group will continue to meet once 
a month in the new year. All are invited to join us on Sunday, 
Jan. 2, Feb. 20, March 20, April 10, & May 15 after the 9 am 
Mass in Room 4 of the Parish Center (Adult Faith Formation is 
not meeting these dates). Visit our parish website 
www.sacredheartcos.org and click on the Laudato Si’ tab at the 
top of the page to learn more.  
 

Adult Faith Formation with Fr. Randy will resume Jan. 9, look-
ing at the books of Joshua, Judges, and Ruth.  
 

Children’s Faith Formation will resume Jan. 9. 
 

Confirmation Classes (grades 7 & 8) and Youth Ministry will 
resume Jan. 12.  
 

The Caregiver Support Group has changed its meeting day to 
the 2nd Tuesday of the month. Next meeting is Jan. 11 at 2:30 
pm in Room 4 of the Parish Center.  
 

JOURNEY is a new ministry at Sacred Heart that meets on the 
2nd Thursday every month. Our mission is to support and 
journey with other Catholics who love their LGBTQ+ family 
members, and who recognize that all are created in the image 
and likeness of God reflecting His infinite wisdom and good-
ness. All are welcome to attend our meeting on Thursday, Jan. 
13 at 7 pm in Room 5 (upstairs) of the Parish Center. Ques-
tions? Call Gayle at 719-599-0692.  
 

Our Men’s Group offers early morning coffee with scripture 
study topics. Meets 2nd & 4th Friday of the month in the Par-
ish Center gym. Next meeting is Friday, Jan. 14 at 7 am. To 
participate, contact Barry Schultz at 719-440-6933.  
 

Baptism Class: The next Baptism Class is Sunday, Jan. 16 at 1 
pm in the Parish Center. Those seeking baptism for their chil-
dren should register BEFORE the class at formationdirec-
tor@sacredheartcos.org. 
 

Vital Times: The holidays and Holy Days are upon us. Men and 
women are invited to join us on Jan. 12 & 26 10 am- noon in 
Room 4 of the Parish Center. We’ll welcome the New Year and 
the new challenge to deepen our spiritual lives and relation-
ships. RSVP to Helen McCabe, Catholic Chaplain and Sacred 
Heart Parishioner, at 719-600-8642 or just drop in to see what 
we’re up to. All are welcome! 

mailto:sgerlach@sacredheartcos.org
http://fpu.com/1143899


Parish Life  

 

 

                                                     Giving Trees 
 

Thank you to everyone who participated in our Giving Trees at our three churches. We have concluded collecting dona-
tions and have sent a check to each agency.  
 

Sacred Heart Church supported four local nonprofit organizations: Fostering Hope and Mesa House in Colorado Springs, 
La Puente in Alamosa, CO and Los Pobres in Avondale, CO. Each received a check for $959. Holy Rosary Chapel sup-
ported the Bob Telmosse Foundation, which received a check for $617. OLPH supported a local family in need. They 
received a check for $767. Thank you for your support.  
 

 

Fostering Hope is a nonprofit organization started by parishioners Margaret & Nick Colarelli that 
supports foster parents.  
 
Mesa House is a nonprofit organization that helps people who struggle with symptoms of mental 
illness, and who have a history of homelessness by providing food, shelter, and medications.  

 
 

La Puente is a nonprofit organization in Colorado's San Luis Valley providing a safety net 
of services where individuals and families get what they need to stabilize, heal, and ulti-
mately thrive. With the objective of meeting the needs of the homeless and community 
members in crisis, La Puente’s services both restore and strengthen people’s lives, so that 
they can live independently, with dignity.  
 
El Centro de Los Pobres is a nonprofit organization in Avondale, CO that provides food, shelter, medical assistance, utili-
ties, education and various other types of support to Eastern Colorado migrant workers.  
 
The Bob Telmosse Foundation is a nonprofit organization that is dedicated to keeping the Christmas spirit alive and em-
bracing the lives of children and families in the Pikes Peak region. Their biggest event is their Christmas giveaway, which 
serves thousands of local residents in Colorado Springs.  

A big THANK YOU to Our Lady of Pines for their generosity in donating 30 Christmas boxes to our Food Pantry. Each 
box contained 32 pounds of groceries, including yams, green beans and stuffing. There was also brownie mix, biscuit 
mix, peanut butter, pasta, etc. in addition to a $25 Safeway gift card and a little stocking with candy. 
 

Also, THANK YOU to the Food Pantry Volunteers Barry Schultz, Randy Cloud, Kevin Guerrero (Co-Coordinator) and 
Kate Gioglio (Coordinator) for helping to transport all the food.  
 

Sacred Heart Food Pantry distributed the boxes and more, including ham, fro-
zen lasagna and a tin of cookies to our neighbors right in time for Christmas. Each box 
included a personal Christmas card from the Sacred Heart Food Pantry.  
 

Lastly, THANK YOU to all of our Sacred Heart Parishioners who support our Food 
Pantry, especially during the holidays. We appreciate your love for our neighbors in 
need.  

 

Above: Kate Gioglio, Sacred Heart 
Food Pantry Coordinator, and Te-
resa McGilton, Director of Charity 
and Social Justice at Our Lady of 
the Pines. 
 

Left: Volunteers Bob Smithwick, 
Kate Gioglio (Coordinator) and 
Pete Michelin hand out some 
Christmas cheer at the Food Pantry 
on Dec. 20. Stuffed animals donat-
ed by Westside CARES. 

Sacred Heart Parish Food Pantry 
Volunteer Barry Schultz loads the 
Christmas boxes from OLP into 
the truck for delivery.   

 



 

 

  

 Readings for the Week of Jan. 2, 2022 
Sunday: Is 60:1-6/Ps 72:1-2, 7-8, 10-11, 12-13 [cf. 
11]/Eph 3:2-3a, 5-6/Mt 2:1-12  Monday: 1 Jn 3:22—
4:6/Ps 2:7bc-8, 10-12a/Mt 4:12-17, 23-25  Tuesday: 1 
Jn 4:7-10/Ps 72:1-2, 3-4, 7-8/Mk 6:34-44  Wednes-
day: 1 Jn 4:11-18/Ps 72:1-2, 10, 12-13/Mk 6:45-52 
Thursday: 1 Jn 4:19—5:4/Ps 72:1-2, 14 and 15bc, 17/
Lk 4:14-22a  Friday: 1 Jn 5:5-13/Ps 147:12-13, 14-15, 
19-20/Lk 5:12-16  Saturday: 1 Jn 5:14-21/Ps 149:1-2, 
3-4, 5 and 6a and 9b/Jn 3:22-30  Next Sunday: Is 
42:1-4, 6-7/Ps 29:1-2, 3-4, 3, 9-10 [11b]/Acts 10:34-
38/Lk 3:15-16, 21-22 

Prayer 

 

 
Judy, Cindy & Jean 

Emily Quintana  
Carol Peterson 
Julie Bergen  
Tim Pugh 

Philip Brugeman  
Jennifer Doell  
Ron Sanchez 
Kerri Perea  

Richard Benz 
Gail Phipps   
Curtis Banks 
Ron Marriage  
Tena Jelinek 

Mary Ann Siehr 
Grace Windon  

Jerry Banks & Kay Stohr 
Eugene Koorsen  

†Karen Donnelly 
Chase 
Daniel 

Thomas Psalidas   
Marilyn Pillar  

Karen Whitworth  
Patricia Day  

Lea 
Pat Emenheiser  

John and Diane Antista  
Patrick M. Keller   
Bridget Gallegos 
Pat Thompson  
Carol Howard 

Shannon Barajas  
Peter C. 

Bob Roper 
Steven Jeselnick  

Please pray for our brothers & sisters... 

Presider Schedule and Mass Intentions 
 

Saturday, Jan. 1 

8:00 am     Sacred Heart Church– Presider: Fr. Randy  
                  For the grace and courage to speak out 
against injustice  
 

4:00 pm     Holy Rosary Chapel– Presider: Fr. Randy                                               
      For greater unity among people of different 
Christian traditions and denominations 
 

5:30 pm     Sacred Heart Church– Presider: Fr. Ron 
      †Grace Charlotte Reitsma by Carol Tomeo  
 

Sunday, Jan. 2 
7:30 am     Sacred Heart Church– Presider: Fr. Ron                                                  
     †Lyle Smith by Mary Smith 
 

9:00 am     Sacred Heart Church– Presider: Fr. Ron                                                 
  †Br. James Blaszek, CSC by Sacred Heart Staff  
 

11:30 am   Sacred Heart Church– Presider: Fr. Ron    
                  †Karen Donnelly by Sacred Heart Staff      
 

5:00 pm     OLPH– Presider: Fr. Randy                                               
      Bishop James Golka  

 

Monday, Jan. 3 
8:00 am     Sacred Heart– Presider: Fr. Randy  
      †Rosemary Stohr by Kay Stohr  
 

Tuesday, Jan. 4 

8:00 am     Sacred Heart– Presider: Fr. Randy       
                  †Sanford Orr by Glorine Orr  
 

Wednesday, Jan. 5 
8:00 am     Sacred Heart– Presider: Fr. Randy 
                  †Peter Obernesser by Jane Obernesser  
 

Thursday, Jan. 6 
8:00 am     Sacred Heart– Presider: Fr. Ron 
       For the members of the Congregation of 
Holy Cross and the intercession of St. André Bessette 
 

Friday, Jan. 7 

8:00 am     Sacred Heart– Presider: Fr. Randy 
        For the Sacred Heart of Jesus and the Im-
maculate Heart of  Mary by Katherine Cristellil 
 

Saturday, Jan. 8 

8:00 am     Sacred Heart Church– Presider: Fr. Ron  
                  †Kay Pask by Gene Pask  
 

4:00 pm     Holy Rosary Chapel– Presider: Fr. Randy                                               
      †Carol Sperry by Christy Guidry 
 

5:30 pm     Sacred Heart Church– Presider: Fr. Ron 
      Lynn Kemmetmueller by Jerry & Donna 
Wintz  

This Sunday, January 2  
is the  

Epiphany of the Lord 
 

Live the Liturgy, 
Inspiration for the 

Week: 
 

Have you ever experi-
enced a time in your life when everything came together 
and became abundantly clear? You may have been con-
fused about something, in the dark, at a point of doubt, 
or unclear as to how to act. You may have questioned 
someone’s motivation and found yourself coming to the 
wrong conclusion. Then out of nowhere, the insight 
came and reality dawned. You experienced an epiphany 
of sorts! Today, we celebrate Christ’s manifestation to all 
of the nations of the world. Has it dawned on you yet 
that Jesus Christ is the answer humanity has been seek-
ing? Jesus is truly the beginning and end of all things 
and the key to understanding God’s presence in every 
human heart. Once this real Epiphany dawns on us, we 
can never see God, ourselves, or one another in any 
other way. The Divine Light illumines everything and 
connects the dots. 

 



 

 

 

 

Mission 

 

Thanks to our advertiser of the week!  
Have a business or service to advertise? 

Contact Sarah Kate Welliver at 262-289-4265 x4265  

Our Mission Statement 
 

As a prayerful Catholic community 
of service following Jesus Christ’s 
message of hope and salvation, we 
make God known, loved, and 
served. 

NOTE: Gifts restricted for capital improvements, insurance claims for 

capital repairs, and all capital expenditures are not included here and 

will be reported at the end of the fiscal year. 

10% TITHE: 4% to parish tithing and 6% to diocesan charities. Our parish 

tithes are disbursed by the Pastor based on the recommendations of the 

Tithing Committee. 

Sustaining Our Mission 
 

Please remember… the parish depends on your financial 
contribution, even if you can’t attend Mass in person.   

Current Fiscal Year:   
July 1, 2021– June 30, 2022 SH OLPH HR 

Offertory budget $ 750,000 $ 55,000 $ 65,000 

Offertory year-to-date 324,848 22,817 19,492 

NOV. OFFERTORY TOTALS: $ 74,797 $ 4,536 $ 4,320 

Sunday collections 51,068 1,651 2,315 

Online giving received 23,729 2,885 2,005 

JULY– NOVEMBER 2021    

Revenue (see note below) 
General Revenue 
Restricted Gifts/programs 

 
$338,083 

403 

 
$ 22,831   

0 

 
$ 20,109      

0 

Expenses 
Operating Expenses 
Parish Support of Diocese 

 
(293,357)   
(54,885) 

 
(32,673) 
(3,864) 

 
(40,963) 
(3,163) 

Over (Under) ($9,756) ($13,706) ($24,017)

Mass Times: 
Sacred Heart Church in Colorado Springs, CO— 

Daily Mass: Monday– Saturday, 8 am; 7:40 am Rosary 

Weekend Masses: Saturday, 5:30 pm;  

Sunday, 7:30, 9 & 11:30 am in the church 

Confessions: Saturday, 9-10 am or by appointment, 

call the Parish Office at 719-633-8711 

Adoration: Saturdays after the 8 am Daily Mass 

Anointing of the sick: 1st Friday during Daily Mass 
 

Holy Rosary Chapel in Cascade, CO– Saturday, 4 pm.  
 

Our Lady of Perpetual Help in Manitou Springs, 
CO– Sunday, 5 pm. 

 

Masks are recommended, but optional for those 
who have been vaccinated.  

Contact Us   
Call (719) 633-8711  Fax (719) 633-1859 
Sacramental Emergency Phone: (719) 659-9481 
2021 West Pikes Peak Avenue  
Colorado Springs, CO 80904  

The Parish Office is open Sunday, 8 am– noon, Monday
– Thursday, 8:30 am– 3 pm. Closed 12–1 pm for lunch.  
 

Email Address: office@sacredheartcos.org  

Website: www.sacredheartcos.org 

Facebook: www.facebook.com/tricommunity  

Pastoral Team 

Fr. Ronald Raab, CSC, Pastor  
EXT. 110 / rraab@sacredheartcos.org 
 

Fr. Randall Rentner, CSC, Associate Pastor 
EXT. 103 / AssocPastor@sacredheartcos.org  
 

Grace Donnelly Communication, Volunteer &  
Safe Environment Coordinator 
Ext. 111 / gdonnelly@sacredheartcos.org 
 

Sue Gerlach, Director of Music Ministry/  
Liturgy Coordinator 
Ext. 102 / sgerlach@sacredheartcos.org 
 

Jimmy Gibson, Facilities Manager  
Ext. 101 / maintenance@sacredheartcos.org 
 

Kristin Gustafson, Music Director for Holy Rosary & 
Our Lady of Perpetual Help 
hrolphchoir@gmail.com 
 

Pam Kestner, Assistant Faith Formation Director 
Ext. 104/ pkestner@sacredheartcos.org 
 

Cathy Kusman, Faith Formation Director 
Ext. 105/ formationdirector@sacredheartcos.org 
 

KC Krumpak, Business Manager 
Ext. 106 / business@sacredheartcos.org 
 

Mary Superata, Parish Office  719-633-8711 
Ext. 100 / office@sacredheartcos.org 

mailto:AssocPastor@tricommunity.org


DayBreak 
An Adult Day Program

Love    Patience    Acceptance 
Respect    Humor    Community

404 N. State Highway 67   
PO Box 4777 Woodland Park, CO 80866

719-687-3000
www.daybreakadp.com

For ad info. call 1-800-950-9952 • www.4lpi.com                Sacred Heart, Colorado Springs, CO                A 4C 05-0050

Emergencies & 
New Patients Welcome!

1430 S 21st
Jessie B Mastin DDS

633-2828

Dan Rockhill
719-634-2276
dan@rockhillelectrical.net 
www.rockhillelectrical.net

Peace of Mind for Your Electrical Needs

 
Service - Repairs

Replacements - Installs
Proud Sacred Heart VendorProud Sacred Heart Vendor
www.eagleheatingac.com

Guerra Dental, PCGuerra Dental, PC
FAMILY & COSMETIC DENTISTRYFAMILY & COSMETIC DENTISTRY
3208 N Academy Blvd Ste 100 • 719-309-42583208 N Academy Blvd Ste 100 • 719-309-4258

www.guerradental.comwww.guerradental.com

$99
New Patient

Exam
and X-Rays

Bon Ton’s
“Charming Outdoor
Dining/Cocktails”

Hours: 6:00 - 3:00 Mon.-Sat.
         6:30 - 3:00 Sunday

Breakfast & Lunch

2601 W. Colorado Ave.

Carpet • Wood • Laminate • Ceramic • Vinyl • Rugs 
6155 N. Academy Blvd • 719-594-4778

111 E. Garden of the Gods Rd. • 719-633-2072

www.OBriensCarpetOne.com

635-3563
2500 Centennial Blvd.
www.olsonph.com 

EXPERIENCE YOU CAN TRUST SINCE 1917
Specialists in All Types of Plumbing, Heating,  

Air Conditioning, and Sewer Repairs
• 24 Hour Service •

Replacement or New Installation ~ Residential & Commercial

THE AMBUUL 
FAMILY

For all your insurance or out of pocket repair needs

On the Corner of Garden of the Gods Rd. 
and North Nevada

260-0285
Members of The Catholic Community

COLLISION REPAIR & PAINTING

Custom Home BuildersCustom Home Builders
719-475-7997719-475-7997

America’s #1 Mortgage Broker

Senior Homeowners
Eliminate Your

Mortgage Payment
• Maintain independence at

home
• Retain ownership
• Remain on title
• Increase your monthly

cash flow
For a better quality of life and to explore

your options
Call Kevin Guttman,Reversed Mortgage Specialist

719-302-5820
LO NMLS # 384936 CO #100022215

Serving Colorado Springs by referral Since 2005!
#1 Broker 2019 AIME Broker rankings
This license is performing acts for which a real estate agent license is required. C2 Financial Corporations is
registered with the Colorado Division of Real Estate, NMLS# 135622. Loan approval is not guaranteed and is subject
to lender review of information. All loan approved are conditional and all conditions must be met by borrower. Loan
is only  approved when lender has issued approval in writing and is subject to the Lender conditions. C2 Financial
Corporation is an Equal Opportunity Mortgage Broker/Lender. The services referred to herein are not available to
persons located outside the state of Colorado.

* monthly PI payment is not required

Visit broadmoor.com/careers for more 
information and to book your interview today.

THE BROADMOOR IS HIRING

Become a Part of The Broadmoor Family.
With openings in housekeeping, culinary, groundskeeping, 
greenskeeping and more, we have the perfect fit for you.

Marcia Frye
Real Estate Professional

Parishioner
719-510-3900

Over 30+ years on the West Side

719-313-9187
24 East Rio Grande
Colorado Springs

We have a wonderful selection of new
children and grown-up books!

Bookshop

(719) 247-9000
1902 W Colorado Ave #110, Colorado Springs, CO 

ApexAudiology.com

Three Generations of Experience

Professional Hearing Care 

Free hearing Consultations 

Enrolling Preschool thru 8th Grade Year-Round
Financial Assistance Available

Call to schedule a tour TODAY!
719-471-7771  school.divineredeemer.net

Contact Kathryn Dickens to place 
an ad today! 

kdickens@4LPi.com or
(800) 950-9952 x5809


